Board of Education Retreat, School District of Oakfield
Oakfield Elementary School

December 3, 2012

Board Members - Present

Robert Panzer
Ervin Kraft
Paul Dercks
Angie Patterson
John Nyhuis

Penny Kottke


Administration - Present
Joe Heinzelman
Pam Yoder

Board Members - Absent

Meg Murphy-Steinke (present through conference call for referendum and discussion vote)

Board Secretary - Present
Jackie Hungerford
Student Representative -Absent
Michael Liebelt
Others - Present
John Barbeau

Mary Guth

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT

    President Kottke called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WARRANTS THROUGH DECEMBER 3, 2012
     Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the warrants through December 3, 2012.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

SAMPLE LETTER TO STATE SENATORS AND STATE REPRESENTATIVE AND SET A DATE TO INVITE THEM TO THE DISTRICT
     President Kottke shared a draft of the letters to the state senators and representatives.  They agreed that as a board they would like to send these out on a monthly basis.  A discussion took place about inviting each representative and senator to the schools and to a board meeting.
ADMINISTRATIVE ALIGNMENT
     President Kottke reviewed with the Board the changes that have been made in reducing administration in the past few years.  In addition, she reviewed the current federal and state mandates which increase administrative job responsibilities.  Mr. Panzer also shared information from the Rural School Alliance Conference that he had attended.  Board discussion followed and will continue to review the information and follow up at a future meeting. 

DISCUSSION ON PROJECT UPDATES
     Principal Heinzelman shared with the Board the progress that is being made with the bids for the possible Jr/Sr High School projects.

DISCUSSION OF EXISTING AND FUTURE PROGRAMING
    Administrator Yoder gave an overview of the district finances as it relates to school funding.
DISCUSSION AND REVIEW OF REFERENDUM OPTIONS
     Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Panzer moved to change the referendum timeline to three years.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

     Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve a three year referendum at $900,000 per year.  Motion carried:  5 ayes, 2 noes – Murphy-Steinke, Nyhuis, 0 absent.
ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION UNDER SS 19.85(1)(c) TO DISCUSS ADMINISTRATIVE EVALUATION AND PERSONNEL
     President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to adjourn at 8:08 p.m to executive session under SS 19.85 (1)(c) to discuss administrative evaluation and personnel.  Motion carried on roll call vote: Ayes - .Kottke, Nyhuis, Patterson, Dercks, Kraft, Panzer, 0 noes, 1 absent -Murphy-Steinke.
Respectfully submitted by,

Jackie Hungerford, Board Secretary

